2. By Author

Unsigned / Anonymous / Unknown

- "1998: the year in news at UCSD." UCSD Guardian. 4 Jan. 1999: 1.
- "All Students Invited to 'Women and HIV/AIDS' Discussion." UCSD Guardian. 1 Dec. 1997: 2.
- "Alternative Media Unite to Educate A.S." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 4.
- "Anti-Gay Graffiti Found at USC." UCSD Guardian. 23 Oct. 1997: 1.
- "Attention Gay Men." Advertisement (student research project). Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 12.
- "Awareness Observances for April & May." Common Ground. Vol. III, No. 5, April / May 1999: 2.
- "The Best Way: A Claude Miller Film." Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 5.
- "Briefly Noted." Update. 13 Jan. 1999: 8.
- "Briefly Noted: SDSU Vigil." Update. 21 Oct. 1998: 9.
- "The Care and Fitting of Your Condom." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 5.
- "Chancellor Unveils 10-Point Action Plan On Diversity." UCSD Guardian. 4 June 1998: 8.
- "Chorus Notes." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 2.
- Column. "Russ T. Nailz." San Diego Union-Tribune. (1991?)
- "Community Guide." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 6+.
- "Congress Should Protect Individuals Like Shepard." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 15 Oct. 1998: 4.
- "CUCSA Press Release." UCSD Staff Association Newsletter. Winter 1996: 3.
- "Dance/Party: Colors of the Rainbow." UCSD Guardian. 19 Nov. 1998: 2.
- "Dance: LGBTA Non-Sexist Dance." UCSD Guardian. 21 Jan. 1999: 2.
- "Do you know your stereotypes?" Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 6+.
- "Duke Group Claims Censorship." UCSD Guardian. 13 Oct. 1997: 1.
- "Dynes Names Diversity Council." UCSD Guardian. 12 Nov. 1998: 2.
- "Erase the Hate' Forum to Be Held in Cross Cultural Center." UCSD Guardian. 26 Oct. 1998: 2.
- "Facts About Yeast Infections." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 9.
- "Gay Fraternity Returns to UCLA." UCSD Guardian. 26 Feb. 1998: 1.
- "Gay Men's Chorus." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 10.

"Gay Youth Alliance." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 10.

"Group's goals are to educate people about sexual issues and watch out for discrimination." <u>UCSD Times</u>. Feb. 1995.

"GSUCSD Newsletter." The Daily Guardian. 20 Nov. 1980: 8.

"Hanrahan, Jenifer. "MAN HUNT: The search is on for what it means to be male." <u>San Diego Union-</u> Tribune. 20 June 1999: E-1.

"Hate Crimes Awareness Rally." UCSD Guardian. 15 Oct. 1998: 2.

"Health Center Tackles AIDS." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 9.

"Hepatitis B Vaccine Offered: B Safe in San Diego." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 2+.

"Hillcrest." UCSD Guardian. 23 Sept. 1997: B19+.

"Homosexual Group in Protest March." San Diego Union. 22 Nov. 1971: B-1.

"'Homosexuality and Public Life' Conference on Wednesday." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 10 Nov. 1997: 2.

"Hot Sex: Exploring Safer Options." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 4+.

"Human Relations Advisory Committee: A Political Ghetto for LGBA." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 7 Oct. 1991: 4.

"Just Ask Queen Eddie." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 25.

"LAGO Calendar." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 4.

"LAGO Newsletter." UCSD Guardian. 3 May 1982: 28.

"LAGO Newsletter: The UCSD Lesbian and Gay Organization Quarterly." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 25 April 1983: 20.

"LAGO Speaks on Bisexuality." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 4.

"LAGO Speaks On Making Babies." Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 3.

"LAGORythems." Calendar. Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 8.

"Lesbian Feminist Prostitution." Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 6.

"Lesbian Health Care on Campus: An Interview with Chris Oakley of the UCSD Women's Health Clinic, a component of UCSD Student Health Services." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. June 1985: 5+.

"Lesbian Research." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 10.

"LGBA Dream Team." Last Indicator. Spring 1995.

"LGBTA Celebration Sets a Positive Example for UCSD." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 8 Oct. 1998: 4.

Letter. "Mostly Balanced and Intelligent." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 21.

"Not the last grasp, but the first grasp." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 2.

"Notes-N-Quotes." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 4.

"Off the Wire." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 12.

"Open Zone Program." Common Ground. Vol. III, No. 3, Jan. / Feb. 1999: 3.

"Out on Campus: Carlos Nelson, LAGO co-chair." Interview. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 1+.

"Out on Campus: Kevin Ward, LAGO co-chair." Interview. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 1+.

"Out on Campus: Micki, Archuleta, A.S. Council." Interview. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 1+.

"Out on Campus: Sharon Chandler, Women's Resource Center." Interview. <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. December 1984: 1+.

Photograph. "The Dyke Speaks." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 2.

Anonymous. Poem. "Illusions." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 2.

"Props and Flops." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 16 Oct. 1997: 4.

"Props and Flops." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 4 March 1999: 4.

"Props and Flops." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 14 Oct. 1999: 4.

"Public officials fail to understand AIDS crisis." Editorial. <u>Los Angeles Times</u> (San Diego County Edition). 1 Sept. 1985: Metro 2. **

"Queers in the Military." Editorial. New Indicator. 10 March 1994: 4.

"Rainbow Flag Stolen From Tower." UCSD Guardian. 20 Oct. 1997: 1.

"Rally Backs 'Gay Pride." San Diego Union. 29 June 1975: B-4.

"Regents Approve Domestic Partnership Benefits: Years-Long Struggle Is Almost Over." Editorial. <u>UCSD</u> Guardian. 24 Nov. 1997: 1+.

"San Diego County Digest." Los Angeles Times (San Diego County Edition). 13 Oct. 1989: Metro B-6. **

"San Diego Pride '98: Parade & Pride Festival Pull-Out Section." Gay & Lesbian Times. July 1998.

"Sappho Speaks." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 12.

"Sappho Who?" Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 2.

"Spring Study Groups: Queer Quorum." Groundworks Newsletter. Spring 1999: 2.

"Staff Associations at UCSD." Common Ground. Vol. III, No. 5, April / May 1999: 4.

"Students Missed out on LGBA Conference." [sic] Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 20 Nov. 1997: 4.

Letter. "To a Young Woman with a Bicycle." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 2.

"The Tragedy of Hate Crimes." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. May 1991.

"UC News: 200 UCLA Students Celebrate Gay/Lesbian Coming Out Day." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 24 Oct. 1990: 2.

"UCSD Clips: News Briefs: Local organization to celebrate National Coming Out Day for lesbians, gays." UCSD Guardian. 7 Oct. 1991: 2.

"UCSD Healthcare Diversity Awards." UCSD Health Sciences News. Dec. 1997.

"UCSD Organizations to Hold AIDS Community Food Drive." UCSD Guardian. 17 May 1999: 2.

"UCSD Sponsors AIDS Walk Team." UCSD Guardian. 5 June 1997: 2.

A

Archibald, Sarah. "An LGBT Resource Center Proposed." <u>UCSD Staff Association Newsletter</u>. Winter 1999.

Archuleta, Micki. Letter. "Eye Opener." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 2.

*** Article on LGBT Center. UCSD Guardian. 14 May 1998: 1+.

Ashlar, Jesyka. "City View: Hillcrest." UCSD Guardian. 28 Sept. 1999 (Welcome Week Special): B16+.

Ashlar, Jesyka. "Women's Studies switches concentration: New major reworked, retitled critical gender studies." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 4 Oct. 1999: 25+.

Autman, Samuel. "Tear gas disrupts gay parade; Event goes on despite attack." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 25 July 1999: B-1.

B

Baine, Christina. "Gay Bashing and Straight Men's Fears." UCSD Guardian. 23 Jan. 1995: 4+.

Ball, Fredric. "A Packed House at Update's Town Hall." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 1+.

Ballard, Ann. Letter. "Bisexuality." Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 12.

Barker, Jeffrey M. "Alliance, Not Coalition." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 23 Nov. 1998: 5.

Barnard, Ian. Letter. "Gay Perspectives Sought." UCSD Guardian. February 1991.

Barrett, Don. Letter. "Separating the Hype from the Act." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 22.

Beach Area Community Clinic. Advertisement. "Screening Program for Gay Males." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. December 1985: 9.

Beach Area Community Clinic. Advertisement. "Screening Program For Gay Males." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. April 1986: 9.

Belmontez, Rich. "Umbrella's Up! A year for which to be proud." <u>Common Ground</u>. Spring 1998 (Vol. II, C4 special issue): 5.

Belmontez, Richard. "Speaking of Diversity." UCSD Health Sciences News. Dec. 1997.

Berman, Zachary. "People Infected with A.I.D.S. Need to Be Identified." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 16 Nov. 1990: 5.

Bernstein, Leonard. "Fired UCSD dean alleges ouster plot, sues for \$6 million." Los Angeles Times (San Diego County Edition). 14 Nov. 1987: Metro 3. **

Black, Joan. "We are not ashamed to say that love is pain." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 2.

Block, Alice. Poem. "Six Years." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 6.

Bloom, Bryan Alan. Letter. "Campus liberals want a monopoly." San Diego Tribune. 28 Nov. 1986: B-12.

Brazil, Cathy. "Jeans Prevent Rape." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 8 April 1999: 6.

Brooks, Clark, and Terry, Kelly. "Hundreds mourn killing of gay: End of hatred and violence urged." <u>San</u> Diego Union-Tribune. 15 Oct. 1998: B1+.)

Brown, Richard O. Letter. "Letter Propagates AIDS Myths." UCSD Guardian. 15 Jan. 1998: 5.

Bruce, Eric, and Snider, Erika. "Matthew Shepard: Looking for Answers." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 19 Oct. 1998: 1+.

C

C. J. "Horses." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 6.

CACLGBTI. Advertisement. "Homosexuality and Public Life." Update. 5 Nov. 1997.

CACLGBTI. Advertisement. "Homosexuality and Religion." UCSD Guardian. 22 May 1997.

Capri Theater. Advertisement. "The Boys in the Band" (motion picture). San Diego Union. 10 July 1970: A-18.

Cartoon. "Traynham." UCSD Guardian. 1991.

Castellanos, Maria. "Panel Lauds UCSD Women: Celebration: Center marks its third anniversity with lunch and discussion." UCSD Guardian. 18 Oct. 1999: 1+.

Cavafy, C.P. Poem. "Their Beginning." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 6.

Cavan, Joe. "UC Regents Vote to Approve Domestic Partners." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 9.

Chamberlain, Andrew. "Hate Crimes Laws Support Legal Hypocrisy." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 6 May 1999: 7.

Chang, Peter. "Ellen's 'Coming Out' Is Merely a Media Ploy." UCSD Guardian. 17 April 1997: 4+.

Cheney, David. Letter. "LGBA Member Escapes Gay-Bashing Incident." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 3 April 1995: 5.)

Cheng, Karen. "Lesbians Denied Married Housing." UCSD Guardian. 2 May 1994: 1+.

Cheng, Karen. "LGBA will lobby Watson to alter policy." UCSD Guardian. 1 Nov. 1993: 1+.

Choi, Julius. Photograph. "Take Back the Night." UCSD Guardian. 19 April 1999: 2.

Clark, Cheryl. "AIDS awareness: County steps out to show support; 4,000 of all walks hope for strides in record fund-raiser." San Diego Union-Tribune. 16 Nov. 1992: B-1.

Clark, Cheryl. "AIDS quilt reopens here Thursday." San Diego Union-Tribune. 4 Feb. 1992: B-1.

Clark, Cheryl. "Alcohol, safe sex don't mix, groups says." San Diego Union-Tribune. 23 April 1993: B-1.

Clark, Cheryl. "All-about-AIDS class is a big lure for medical students." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 18 May 1992: B-1.

Clark, Cheryl. "Jubilant gay pride parade draws a record 60,000; Some join 20th-year festivities in solidarity with marchers." San Diego Union-Tribune. 17 July 1994: B1.

Clark, Cheryl. "Lesbians turn out in city's first 'Dyke March." San Diego Union-Tribune. 10 July 1994: B4.

Clark, Cheryl. "Students snubbing warnings on AIDS." San Diego Union-Tribune. 11 Jan. 1988: B-1. *

Coalition of University Employees. "Do you have equal rights at UC?" Editorial. <u>CUE News</u>. Summer 1996 (No. 3).

Colby, Tess. Letter. "Witches' and Women." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 12.

Comer, Mark. "Gender Bending: Eric Nathan Peterson." Interview. UCSD Guardian. 11 Jan. 1999: 9+.

Committee for World Democracy. Advertisement. "The CWD Film Series Presents Merry Christmas, Mr. Lawerence." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 12.

Condrey, Steve. Letter. "Terrorist Against LGBA Are Cesspool Poltroons." UCSD Guardian. May 1991: 5.

Craft Center, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 12.

D

Daley, Suzanne. "World News: France Recognizes 'Pacts' Between Unmarried Couples, Including Homosexuals." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 14 Oct. 1999: 9.

Daries, Ken. Letter. "Gays and God." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 2.

Davis, Susan, and Schiller, Dan. Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 26 May 1998: 4. de la Cruz, Demetrius, and Nelson, Carlos. Letter. "Gay Week." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. June 1985: 2.

Delacruz, Aileen. "Lecture Held on Status of Gay Culture." UCSD Guardian. 26 May 1998: 1+.

Dickinson, Emily. "Four." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 7.

Disc O' Pizza. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 8.

Disc O' Pizza. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 10.

Disc O' Pizza. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 9.

Dixon, Greg. "Frisky business: Sex crazed college students should protect themselves." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. Nov. 16 1990: 4+.

Dodge, Paul. "Coming Out Day at UCSD Part of National Tribute to Sexual Freedom." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 14 Oct. 1996: 1+.

Doughty, Julia. "The Dilemma of a Lesbian/Writer and the Poetics of Susan Griffin." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. December 1986: 6+.

Duddy, Anne M. "Christianity and Moral Judgement." Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 8+.

Duddy, Anne M. "Grandma, Are There Any Straight Men Out There?" Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 1.

Duddy, Anne M. Letter. "Fundamentally Misguided." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 2+.

E

Ess, Mike. "Alan Turing: The Enigma." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 4+.

Ess, Mike. "American Dreaming." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 6.

Eubanks, Corey. Letter. UCSD Guardian. 19 Nov. 1990.

Flarity, Ryan. Letter. "Stereotypes Renewed." UCSD Guardian. 14 Jan. 1999: 6.

F

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 4.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 4.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 4.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 10.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 9.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 10.

The Flame. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 10.

Franks, Evelyn. "LGBTA Addresses Diversity: Acceptance: National Coming Out Day celebrated Monday." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 14 Oct. 1999: 1+.

Frey, Micheal. Letter. "Student's Agenda Angers Graduates." UCSD Guardian. 30 April 1998: 5+.

G

Garin, Nina. "Passing out causes, pamphlets – and oh, yes, selling books." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 16 Nov. 1997: Books-6.

Garrison, John S. Letter. "LGBA Bomb Threat Article Appalling." UCSD Guardian. 23 May 1991.

Gonzalez, Melody. "Running For a Reason: AIDS: Members of the UCSD Community participated in Sunday's Events." UCSD Guardian. 4 Oct. 1999: 1+.

Grabaldi, Albert. "Harassment, Derogatory Fliers Directed at Gay Awareness Week." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 Jan. 1993: 1+.

Gragnani, Vincent. "LGBTA Holds Coming Out Day Event." UCSD Guardian. 12 Oct. 1998: 1+.

Grahn, Judy. "History of Lesbianism." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 6+.

Grangani, Vincent. "Diversity Dilemma: Chancellor Robert Dynes addresses protestors for first time." UCSD Guardian. 26 May 1998: 1+.

Granshaw, Tabitha. "UCSD Marks World AIDS Day with Panel Discussion." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 4 Dec. 1997: 1+.

Gray, Douglas. Letter. UCSD Guardian. 14 Nov. 1996.

Gray, Jeremy. "Red Hot Bears Music and a Message." UCSD Guardian. 5 Nov. 1998: 10.

Groening, Matt. Cartoon. "Life in Hell." UCSD Guardian. 30 April 1998: 2.

Groundwork Books. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 12.

Grove Caffe, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 8.

Grove Caffe, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 12.

Grove Gallery, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 5.

Grove Gallery, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 5.

Grove Gallery, UCSD. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 5.

H

Hamiliton, Melida. "New Class Will Focus on Gay, Lesbian Culture." UCSD Guardian. 31 Oct. 1990: 1+.

Hamilton, Melinda. "LGBA Holds Rally Against Hate Crimes." UCSD Guardian. 23 May 1991: 1+.

Harpaz, Beth. "Gays attitudes on risky sex shifting; Warnings ignored by younger set." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 31 Jan. 1999: A-2.

Harris, Paul. "My View / Guest Column: Extremists behind the effort to discriminate against gays." Editorial. <u>Daily California</u> (El Cajon). 9 Dec. 1992.

Harris, Paul. "Those Who Oppose Lifting the Military's Ban on Gays and Lesbians Base Their Arguments on Ignorance and Fear." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 16 Feb. 1993: 4+.

Hawes, Sean. "Open Zone Training: Allying with the LGBT community." <u>Common Ground</u>. Winter 1998 (Vol. II, no. 3): 2.

Heath, Scott. "Art & Movie Reviews." Last Indicator. Feb. 1995: 13.

Heath, Scott. Letter. "AIDS Article Severely Distorts Facts." UCSD Guardian. 29 April 1996: 5.

Heath, Scott. "Opinion: Why UCSD Needs a Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transgender Resource Center." Common Ground. Vol. III, No. 5, April / May 1999: 8+.

Heath, Scott. "Voyeuristic Tendencies: Film Reviews by Scott Heath." Last Indicator. March 1995: 19.

Heath, Scott. "Zine Viewing: Art Movies Music Nonesuch Reviews." Last Indicator. Oct. 1994: 15.

Heckman, Greg. "The Military Knows What It's Doing When It Comes to Recruitment." Editorial. <u>UCSD</u> Guardian. 16 Feb. 1993: 4+.

Herbert, James. "Along for the Ride; Coming to terms with her dad was quite a trip for Lisa Kron." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 29 Sept. 1996: E-1.

Hertz, Debi. "Sex Tips for Girls." Review. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 7.

Himaka, Mitch. "Ex-UCSD dean sues over firing." San Diego Union-Tribune. 18 Nov. 1987: B-3.

Himaka, Mitch. "Trial underway in UCSD sex-change malpractice suit." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 25 June 1987: B-6. *

Hirota, Catherine. Photograph. "Coming Out." UCSD Guardian. 13 Oct. 1994: 1.

Hooper, Brian, Rev. Letter. "Church Shelters From Hostile World." UCSD Guardian. 22 Oct. 1998: 11.

Horgan, Denys. "Chancellor announces 10-point action plan in response to diversity commission report." UCSD Times. 15 June 1998: 1.

Huff, Lisa. Photograph. "Remembrance." UCSD Guardian. 15 April 1999: 1.

Hurd, Ryan P. "Vigil Brings Light to Dark Days." Update. 21 Oct. 1998: 1+.

1

I. Lillian. Poem. "I Am White." Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 12.

Ives, Peggy. "The Challenge of being gay at UCSD." UCSD Guardian. 7 Jan. 1982: 1+.

J

Jacobs, Jovan. Photographs. "CAMP." Spiderwebs. June 1999: 13-15.

Jacobs, Melissa. "Gay Couple Lectures About Marriage." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 Jan. 1993: 3.

Jahn, Ed. "Gay pride parade attracts thousands." San Diego Union-Tribune. 18 July 1993: B-1.

Jang, Grace, and Rubenstein, Zaki. "Arena: How did you make 'Sun God' memorable?" <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 19 May 1997: 14.

Jang, Grace, and Schneider, Claire. "A Mother's Love." UCSD Guardian. 12 May 1997: 14+.

Jang, Grace. "Miss America Discusses the Importance of HIV Prevention." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 2 April 1998: 3.

Jang, Grace. "UCSD Should Keep an Eye on Greek Slate." UCSD Guardian. 17 April 1997: 5+.

Jang, Grace. "Women's Studies May Change Name." UCSD Guardian. 26 Feb. 1998: 1+.

Jaramillo, Canela, and I. I. "Fiction." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 8.

Jennings, Jan, and Horgan, Denys. "Commission asked for extra space for gays and lesbians and structural changes in human resources department." <u>UCSD Times</u>. 15 June 1998: 1.

Jimenez, Roman, Ed. "Clarification." Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 19.

Johnson, Gaye, and Walcott, Sheryl. "WRC Explains Their Dissolution." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 1 Feb. 1993: 1+.

Jung, Kacie. "A Wealth of Information: The UCSD Women's Center offers a large variety of the resources related to gender issues." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 29 Sept. 1997: 16+.

K

Kaplan, Jennifer. "LGBTA Celebrates Annual Out and Proud Week." UCSD Guardian. 17 May 1999: 1+.

Klym, Kendall. "UCSD Hosts Conference on Being Out and Public." Update. 5 Nov. 1997.

Korzon, Kent. "Lights & Sirens." UCSD Guardian. 16 May 1991: 2.

Krauss, Daniel. "HRC Steering Committee Sets Its Goals, Responsibilities." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 7 Nov. 1991: 8+.

Krieger, Stephanie. "Perspectives: Accept me for what I am ... don't reject me for what I am not." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 22 Oct. 1984: 14+.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "Famed Author Speaks at Price Center About Pros and Cons of Same-Sex Marriage." UCSD Guardian. 12 May 1997: 10.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "LGBTA, Other Campus Groups Sponsor Kissing Booth as Part of 'Day of Action." UCSD Guardian. 13 Feb. 1997: 1+.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "Sexual Discrimination: Commentary: Proposition targets gays." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 Oct. 1999: 5+.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "Students Participate in National Coming Out Day." UCSD Guardian. 13 Oct. 1997: 3.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "UC Board of Regents Stalls Domestic-Partner Benefits." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 23 Sept. 1997: A3.

Kulla-Mader, Julia. "UCSD Formulates Domestic Partner Benefits." UCSD Guardian. 2 Oct. 1997: 1+.

Lee, Peggy, and Huff, Lisa. "Arena: How do you feel about Newt Gingrich's visit?" <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 13 April 1998: 12.

Lee, Peggy, and Schneider, Claire. "Arena: What would you do during your ideal summer?" Interviews. UCSD Guardian. Summer & Graduation Special, 4 June 1998: S6.

Levin, Ann. "UC anti-bias policy called legally sound." San Diego Tribune. 5 Oct. 1989: A-10.

Lewinski, Cassian, Fr. Letter. "Shepard Attack Generates Prayer." UCSD Guardian. 26 Oct. 1998: 5.

Lewis, Russell. "AIDS: Funding Cut, Epidemic Expands." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 4+.

Lewis, Russell. "Bob Debner - Out For the Duration." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 9.

Lewis, Russell. "Carlyn and Micheal: An interracial couple talks about their relationship, family, friends, UCSD, and society." Interview. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 6.

Lewis, Russell. "From Sodomite to Gay Is Good: The Changing Nature of Homosexual Identity." Sappho

Lewis, Russell. "Gays in the Military." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 1+.

Lewis, Russell. "Help they neighbor." Editorial. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 2+.

Lewis, Russell. "LAGO's purpose is reiterated." UCSD Guardian. 11 April 1983: 2.

Lewis, Russell. "Love and Lust ... in the age of AIDS." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 6.

Lewis, Russell. "Lunch and Desert at WCPC." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 9.

Lewis, Russell. "The San Diego Bathhouse Controversy." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 1+.

Lewis, Russell. "Shellie Ellis." Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 8.

Lewis, Russell. "UC Regents Pass Gay Non-discrimination Policy." <u>Sappho Speaks: The Lesbian and Gay Quarterly of UCSD</u>. Fall 1983 ("premier issue"): 1.

Lewis, Russell. "You're Such a Fag!" Editorial. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 2.

Lewis, Russell, and Moxon, Sharon. Letter. UCSD Guardian. 7 April 1983.

Lewis, Russell, and Moxon, Sharon. "Gay Study." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 12.

Lorian Ziegler. Letter. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 2.

Lubnitz, Dave. "Arena: Can long distance relationships work?" Interviews. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 Sept. 1998: 30.

Lubnitz, Dave. Photograph. "Tanks for the Memories." UCSD Guardian. 8 Oct. 1998: 1.

Lughud, Omar. "Before Stonewall: A Discussion and Review." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 9.

Lui, Wayne, and Brian Mullen. Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 26 May 1998: 4.

M

McCarty, Shawn. Letter. "Optional Sex." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 12.

McDonald, Robert. "Art Review: Using the comics for playful art." <u>Los Angeles Times</u> (San Diego County Edition). 7 March 1987: Calendar 6. **

MacLeod, Dag. "Strong stand on gay rights could be defining issue for Clinton." San Diego Union-Tribune. 8 July 1992: B-5.

M.E.H. Letter. "Bisexual Acceptance." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 12.

M.M. Poem. "If I told you I was gay." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 12.

Makuch, Bonita. Letter. "Homophobia Is the Real Problem." UCSD Guardian. 28 Nov. 1990.

Mansury, Arzo. "An Update: Domestic Partnership." Common Ground. Winter 1998 (Vol. II, no. 3): 2.

Martel, Heather. "Women's empowerment and education: The importance of the Women's Studies Major." Editorial. Alternative Visions. Spring 1991: 3.

Martinez, Lizzie. "Speaking Out Against Hate Crimes: Speech by Lizzie Martinez at LGBA Rally." Alternative Visions. Spring 1991: 4.

Marymee, Richard. Letter. "Atheist Should Think Before Next Confession." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 Jan. 1993: 5.

Merchant, Naveed, and Calvi, Daniel L. "Against the Groove: Despite bomb threats and prejudice, gays, lesbians and bisexuals attended the 'Prom they never had."" <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 16 May 1991: 9+.

Merchant, Naveed. "Army Staff Sergeant Speaks Out Against Alleged Discrimination." 21 Jan. 1991.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? March 1994.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? May 1994.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? July 1994.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? Oct. 1994.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? Feb. 1995.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? June/July 1995.

Medical Center GLB Network, UCSD. Can We Talk? Aug./Sept. 1995.

Micheal, Philip, and Snow, David. "Gays Rally Against Veto: LGBA joins protestors at San Diego State Building." UCSD Guardian. 7 Oct. 1991: 1+.

Mikuteit, Debbie. "Bitchy Witch Power." Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 1+.

Mikuteit, Debbie. "The Consequences of Queerness." Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 5.

Mikuteit, Debbie. Letter. "Lesbophobic Lanthier." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 2.

Mikuteit, Debby. Letter. "Patriarchal Penisheads." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 2.

Mikuteit, Debby. Letter. "Witchy Word Power." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 2+.

Mock, Wendy. "UCSD Holds World AIDS Day Activities." UCSD Guardian. 3 Dec. 1998: 1+.

Montelone, Jeanen. Letter. "Judging by appearance." Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 12.

Moran, Andrew. Letter. "Personal Prejudices Destroy Opportunities." UCSD Guardian. 26 May 1998: 6.

Morgan, Chris. "Speakers empower gays, lesbians." North County Times. 13 Nov. 1997.

Moxon, Sharon, Ed. "Don't hire a feminist." Editorial. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 2+.

Moxon, Sharon. "Gay Symbols." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 3+.

Moxon, Sharon. "Goddess in a Godless World." Editorial. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 2.

Moxon, Sharon. "Lesbian Sisterhood: Claiming Our Space." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 2.

Moxon, Sharon. "Voices and Visions: Women talk about lesbian culture, political awareness, femininity, and the future." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. March 1985: 1+.

Moxon, Sharon. Crossword puzzle. "Scientist Tackle Homosexual Puzzle..." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. June 1986: 3+

Moxon, Sharon. Letter. "Acceptance goes both ways." UCSD Guardian. 25 October 1994: 4. ??

Mulvaney, Brendan S. Letter. "Little Thought Apparent in Commentary." 4 Mar. 1993.

Mummert, Catherine. "Speaking of Diversity." UCSD Health Sciences News. July/August 1997.

Muzhik, Heidi. Photography. "Breaking the Silence." UCSD Guardian. 12 Oct. 1995: 1.

N

Nadya. (Tan, Nadya.) "Newt gets into the [Republican Contr]Act." Last Indicator. April 1995.

Nguyen, Robert. Letter. "Chang Needs to Emphathize with Gays." UCSD Guardian. 24 April 1997: 5.

Nguyen, Robert. Letter. "Ongoing Threats Against LGBA." UCSD Guardian. 23 Feb. 1995: 5.

Niesel, Jeff. "Popular culture takes on academic sheen with scholars." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 23 April 1995: E-6.

Norton, Denise S. Poem. "How It Was." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 10.

0

O'Leary, Robert. "A Clouded Rainbow of Tolerance." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 1 March 1999: 4+.

Olsen, Ryan. "Diversity Group Evaluates UCSD." UCSD Guardian. 13 April 1998: 2.

Olsen, Ryan. "Promise Keepers Are A Step Behind the Times." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 13 Oct. 1997: 6+.

Olsen, Ryan. "UCSD Comes Together to Participate in AIDS Walk '97." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 6 Oct. 1997: 1+.

Oscuro, Gianna. Letter. "Is Gay Culture Really Different?" UCSD Guardian. 12 Nov. 1990.

P

Palme, Jonna, and Thiesen, Alexander. "A.S. Council Approves Smith Policy for Winter Quarter." UCSD Guardian. 1 Nov. 1993: 1+.

Peterson, Eric. Letter. "Choosing' to Deny One's Sexuality is Unhealthy." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 26 May 1998: 6.

Phelps, Michael. "Gays voice loud protest outside Oscars venue." San Diego Union-Tribune. 31 Mar. 1992: C-3. *

Pickens, Lynn Karen. Poem. "Ladies' Night at the Whistle Stop." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 12.

Planned Parenthood of San Diego & Riverside Counties. Advertisement. "Sex." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 13 Oct. 1997: 21.

Plaskon, Kyril. "Hillcrest Vigil Honor Matthew Shepard." Gay & Lesbian Times. 22 Oct. 1998: 12.

Plaskon, Kyril. "UCSD Rallies Against Hate Crimes." Gay & Lesbian Times. 22 Oct. 1998: 12.

Puente, Maria. "AIDS-infected lovers choose to die together." San Diego Tribune. 24 March 1989: A-1.

Q

QUE. Queer University Employees Newsletter. Spring 1994.

R

Rainbow Student Alliance. Rainbow Student Alliance Newsletter. Issue 2, Aug. / Sept. 1998.

Redelings, Matt. Letter. "Truth of Christianity Blinded by Mistakes." UCSD Guardian. 4 March 1999: 6.

Rich, Adrienne. Poem. "XVI." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 6.

Rickens, Karen. "Bisexuality: Coming out twice." Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 4.

Ristine, Jeff. "Same-sex benefits backed by UC Panel." San Diego Union-Tribune. (Fall 1997).

Ristine, Jeff. "UCSD chief is attentive at protest." San Diego Union-Tribune. 15 April 1998: B-2.

Ristine, Jeff. "UCSD drives toward diversity: Chancellor Dynes scripts action plan." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 2 June 1998: 1+.

Ritchie, Jason. Photographs. "Rallying Experiences." UCSD Guardian. 1 Feb. 1993: 1+.

Roberts, Dale. Letter. "Gay and Lesbian Culture Is Distinct." UCSD Guardian. 19 Nov. 1990.

Rochman, Sue. "In the Courts: Lesbian and Gay Custody Battles." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 5.

Speaks. Winter 1984: 1.

Russell, Stephen. "Rhino: Ruminations of the writer upon the occasion of "The AIDS Show" by Theatre Rhinoceros, 2-14-85." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. March 1985: 4+.

Ryder, Fred. "Coming Out – A phrase that attempts to describe a process that defies description." Speaks. Fall 1983: 3.

S

Sabo, Elisa. "Coming Around about Coming Out." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 5.

Salorio, Micheal A. "Dynes Calls For More Diversity." UCSD Guardian. 4 June 1998: 1+.

San Diego AIDS Foundation. Advertisement. "RAW RAW RAW." UCSD Guardian. 14 Nov. 1994: 14.

San Diego AIDS Project. Advertisement. "AIDS Project Volunteer Program." Sappho Speaks. April 1986:

San Diego Draft Registers Fund. Ad. "San Diego Draft Resisters Fund Benefit Concert: Joan Baez." Sappho Speaks. Winter 1984: 2.

Santini, Simone. "Conservatives Create More Problems Than Solutions." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. Editorial. 26 May 1998: 5.

Santini, Simone. "Perfectly Preposterous Propositions." UCSD Guardian. 1 Dec. 1997: 4+.

Sappho Speaks. Advertisement. "Fill these pages!" Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 2.

Scheppmann, Jessica. "Coming Out' Impeded." UCSD Guardian. 12 May 1997: 19+.

Schmidt, Eric. "SAAC Votes Against Admittance of LGBA." UCSD Guardian. 6 June 1991: 1+.

Schmidt, Steve. "Sexual diversity courses gain academic recognition." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 30 April 1995: B-1.

Schmidt, Steve. "UCSD TV station target of complaints for refusing to air some student videos." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 2 Sept. 1993: B-5.

Schmidt, Steve. "Universities escalate war on ignorance about AIDS; UCSD peer educators stress the importance of safe sex." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 9 Nov. 1992: B1.

Schmidt, Steve. "Vandalism at UCSD said to be hate crime; Mural outside Ché Café defaced with racist graffiti." San Diego Union-Tribune. 8 April 1994: B-3.

Schneider, Claire. Photographs. "Divas in Denial." UCSD Guardian. 4 March 1996: 9.

Schnieder, Claire. Photograph. "Hot Time on the Town Tonight: DIVA." UCSD Guardian. 13 Oct. 1997: 1.

Scott, Janny. "Task force wants AIDS test center and hospital." <u>Los Angeles Times</u> (San Diego County Edition). 21 Nov. 1985: Metro 1. **

Scott, Marcia. "Deeply Goode." UCSD Guardian. 14 Jan. 1999: 7+.

Scott-Blair, Micheal. "Regents OK expansion at 2 sites here." San Diego Union-Tribune. 16 Jan. 1988: A-3. *

Sedlack, Mary Beth. "Chancellor OKs Gay Advisory Board." UCSD Guardian. Sept. 1994.

Shakespeare, William. "Sonnet 116." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 7.

Shindle, David. Letter. "Homosexuality Article Misused Bible." UCSD Guardian. 14 Nov. 1996.)

Shroder, Susan. "AIDS awareness: close to home; Doctor, a gay activist, made own diagnosis." <u>San Diego Tribune</u>. 11 Nov. 1987: B-4.

Simmons, Steve. "A.I.D.S. Cuts Across Many Social Boundaries." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. Nov. 16 1990: 4+.

Simmons, Steve. Letter. "A.I.D.S. Myths Must be Dispelled." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 26 Nov. 1990: 5.

Skinner. (Skinner, William, Editor.) "Battlefield UCSD." Koala. 4 Nov. 1996: 7.

Slater, Seth. "Threats don't deter gay prom at UCSD." La Jolla Light. 1991: 2.

Slaughter, Sarah, Ed. "The Lesbian Community and AIDS." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 8.

Smith, Mark. "Wear Jeans if You're Gay Day' Defeats its Purpose." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 21 May 1998: 7.

Snell, Jason. "Student Leaders Discuss Budget, University's Future with UC President." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 14 March 1991: 3.

Snider, Erika. "Regents Approve Domestic Partnership Benefits: Board Narrowly Grants Privileges." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 24 Nov. 1997: 1+.

Snider, Erika. "University of Wyoming Stuent Killed in Hate Crime." UCSD Guardian. 15 Oct. 1998: 1+.

Sobo, E. Jane. "Lambda Pride Modified: Grassroots Effort Substitutes." <u>Sappho Speaks</u>. June 1986: 2. SOLO (Student Organizations and Leadership Opportunities). Advertisement. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 22 Sept. 1998: B15.

Sponiaus, James D. "Casting pearls." California Review." Jan/Feb 1985.

Stevens, A. "Christianity, Tolerance, and Homosexualty." Review. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 5.

Stodel, Jeff. "Small Surprise - A Morose Morrissey in Concert." UCSD Guardian. (16 May 1991?):13.

Stravinsky, Paul. Letter. "Heterosexuality May Not Be the Wisest Choice." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 28 May 1998: 5.

Stubberud, Thom. "To Better Understanding..." Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 10.

Studio 9. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 9.

Studio 9. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1984: 9.

Studio 9. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 8.

Studio 9. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 12.

Studio 9. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 8.

Studio 9. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 10.

Suanders, Tracy. "UCSD Opens Doors for Those Willing to Come Out." <u>Gay & Lesbian Times</u>. 17 Oct. 1996: 10.

Swann, Karin. "Through All the Media Hype, the Public Learned a Lot During Ellen's Coming Out." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 27 May 1997: 4+.

T

Tachet, James. "Witches' and Men." Sappho Speaks. December 1985: 12.

Taylor, Brian. "Bigotry and Betrayal at UCSD." Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 8.

Nadya. (Tan, Nadya.) "Newt gets into the [Republican Contr] Act." Last Indicator. April 1995.

Thesken, Joseph. "Colleges: no panic over AIDS; Victims OK as classmates, not roommates." <u>San Diego Tribune</u>. 28 Oct. 1985: B-1.

U

Udell, Care. "Hillcrest: Cool cafés in an urban setting." UCSD Guardian. 20 Sept. 1994: Hiatus 7.

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. Fall 1994.

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. March 1996.

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. June 1996.

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. Sept. 1996. (Vol. 1, No. 3)

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. Dec. 1996.

Umbrella Group. Umbrella Group Newsletter. May 1997.

Umbrella Group. Under the Umbrella. Vol. 2, No. 1, Autumn 1997.

Umbrella Group. <u>Under the Umbrella</u>. Vol. 2, No. 2, Spring 1998.

Umbrella Group. Under the Umbrella. Vol. 2, No. 3, Spring 1998.

Umbrella Group. Under the Umbrella. Vol. 3, No. 1, Spring 1999.

V

Vaisman, Anna, and Baine, Christina. "Closing the Orientation Gap: The Guardian speaks with Judith Halberstam, professor of literature, queer theory and feminist theory." Interview. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 23 Jan. 1995: 5+.

Valenzuela, Tony. Letter. UCSD Guardian. 19 Nov. 1990.

Valenzuela, Tony. "Let's Talk About Sex Without Condoms." Editorial. Update. 24 Dec. 1997: A 18.

Valenzuela, Tony. "Our Responsibility as Homosexuals." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. January 1991: 5+.

Van Hoften, Derek. "The Great AIDS Scare." Editorial. UCSD Guardian. 22 April 1996: 4+.

Verlarde, Chrisine. "Chamberlain Takes New Position as OSHPP Director." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 5 Oct. 1998: 1+.

Vetter, Bruce T. Letter. "Let's Keep Up the Dialogue." <u>Update</u>. 24 Dec. 1997: A 19.

VillaCorta, Estella. Photograph. "Dressed for Success." UCSD Guardian. 1 March 1999: 1.

von Rautenfeld, Hans. Letter. Harsher Laws Will Not Solve Hate Crimes." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 15 Oct. 1998: 5.

W

Wallace, Amy. "Rally Protest Hate Crimes Against Gays." <u>Los Angelos Times</u>. San Diego Edition. 23 May 1991: B1+.

Walsh, Karen. "UCSD faculty and staff protest WASC diversity policy." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 11 Nov. 1993: 1+.

Walz, Pam. "Psych Services sponsors support group for gays." UCSD Guardian. 18 April 1983.

We the People Publishing Cooperative, et al. <u>UCSD Exposed: A Pictorial History of Student Activism</u>. 1992: 1, 5, 24, 28-29, 41, 50.

Welch, Edwina. "Center Unveils Blueprint for Year 2003." <u>Common Ground</u>. Feb / March 1998 (Vol. II, No. 4): 1+.

Welsh, Anne Marie. "Party of One' was a good time for singles, couples at UCSD." San Diego Union-Tribune. 8 Jan. 1990: D-6. *

Welsh, Anne Marie. "Director dances into Diversionary Theatre's latest production." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 12 March 1998: Night & Day 37.

Welsh, Anne Marie. "Lesbian reverie explores primal questions." <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>. 17 March 1998: E-6.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. Dec. 1984: 10.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. March 1985: 11.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1985: 11.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. Dec. 1985: 11.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. April 1986: 11.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. June 1986: 11.

West Coast Production Company. Advertisement. Sappho Speaks. Dec. 1986: 11.

White, John O. "Domestic Partner Benefits Update." UCSD Staff Association Newsletter. Winter 1996: 6.

Whitler, Thom. "Gay Men in the Movies: Where Have We Been?" Sappho Speaks. December 1986: 1+.

Whitter, Thomas. Letter. "Critical of Story." San Diego Tribune. 6 April. 1989.

Wikner, Brian. "Student's Death Inspires Hate Crimes Awareness." Editorial. <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 22 Oct. 1998: 4+.

Wood, Joann, et al. Letter. "LAGO Jeans Day brews controversy." UCSD Guardian. 7 April 1983.

Woody, Micheal A. "An Invitation to explore you identity – An Interview with Steve Brady Ph.D. of Counseling and Psychological Services." Sappho Speaks. Fall 1983: 3+.

Y

Yang, Ya-Lei. "UCSD Hosts All-Day Forum on 'Homosexuality and Public Life." <u>UCSD Guardian</u>. 13 Nov. 1997: 3.

Yergensen, Kirsten. "Hate on Campus." UCSD Guardian. 9 Nov. 1998: 4+.

Z

Zurek, Dana. Letter. "Hate Crimes Laws Are Not Our Business." UCSD Guardian. 15 Oct. 1998: 5.

Zurek, Dana. Letter. "Homosexuality is a 'Lifestyle Choice." UCSD Guardian. 21 May 1998: 5.

Zurek, Dana. Letter. "Media Misdirects Teens to 'Safe' Sex." UCSD Guardian. 5 Jan. 1998: 8.

Zurek, Dana. Letter. "Promise Keepers' Beliefs Are Valid." UCSD Guardian. 16 Oct. 1997: 6+.

Other Sources of Historical Materials

Chancellor's Advisory Committee on Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender Issues.

The official copies of the minutes of the CACLGBI from 1995 through 1996 are in the Campus Archive / Special Collections, Geisel Library. More recent minutes and records are still in the possession of the Office of the Chancellor and the Office of Administrative Records The CACLGBTI Co-Chairs and members possess copies of minutes, printed materials, and correspondence. Some CACLGBTI members have collections of materials related to its activities, and to campus LGBT issues in general, numbering the thousands of pages, many of which have not been retained by the Office of the Chancellor and the Office of Administrative Records.

E-mail:

caclgbti@ucsd.edu

Web:

http://orpheus.ucsd.edu/caclgbi/

Since the co-chairs serve as contacts for the CACLGBTI, and the chairs change yearly, please contact either co-chairs directly via e-mail, visit the web site, or contact the Office of the Chancellor to find out how to contact the current co-chairs.

Critical Gender Studies.

In progress ...

Cross-Cultural Center.

Several binders of archived flyers, letters and materials form previous years are available to visitors. In particular, the CCC would possess materials related to the Center's establishment, student activism, minority student concerns, and SAAC. Consistent with its broad vision of diversity, the materials possessed by the CCC also include some related to sexual orientation, gender identity, and LGBT/Queer people of color.

Phone:

858-534-9689

Fax:

858-822-0173

E-mail:

cccenter@ucsd.edu

Web:

http://orpheus.ucsd.edu/ccc/

Mailing Address:

Cross-Cultural Center

9500 Gilman Drive 0053

La Jolla, CA 92093-0053

Physical Location:

Cross-Cultural Center, between the Literature Building and Visual Arts Facility, off Lyman Lane on the UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transgender Association.

The LGBTA possesses a variety of materials including binders of printed materials, files of loose papers, several photo albums, posters, banners, and newspaper clippings. All appropriate materials in the possession of the LGBTA and many of its members have been reproduced for the Collection. Materials not reproduced and incorporated into the Collection include bills, invoices, reservation forms and other private records dating back to the 1980's, which very specific details of the organizations activities at particular times.

Phone:

858-534-4297

E-mail:

ucsdlgba@sdcc13.ucsd.edu

Web:

http://sdcc13.ucsd.edu/~ucsdlgba/

Mailing Address:

Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transgender Association 9500 Gilman Drive, Dept. 0077 Mailbox Number: B-18 La Jolla, CA 92093-0077

Physical Location:

Student Center, Building "A", 2nd Floor, Room 206, off of Gilman Drive and Eucalyptus Lane, UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transgender Resource Office.

The LGBT Campus Historical Collection is housed in the LGBT Resource Office, and additional materials related to its operations and campus LGBT activities may also be in its possession.

Phone:

858-822-3493

Fax:

858-822-3494

E-mail: Web:

rainbow@ucsd.edu http://orpheus.ucsd.edu/caclgbi/office/

(temporary)

Mailing Address:

LGBT Resource Office at UCSD 9500 Gilman Drive La Jolla, CA 92093-0023

Physical Location:

LGBT Resource Office, Building 201, on the corner of Gilman Dr. and Myers Dr., in the University Center area of the UCSD campus, La Jolla, California.

Lesbian and Gay Historical Society of San Diego.

The LGHSSD, originally named the Lesbian and Gay Archives, collects materials related to LGBT life in the San Diego / Tijuana region. It maintains collections from various individuals, organizations, and community sources. A security copy of the Collection is housed at the LGHSSD, and is accessible with its other collections. The personal papers of campus LGBT leaders such as Sarah Archibald, Richard Belmontez, John White, and others, and some of the records of the Umbrella Group, which were acquired as part of the LGBT Campus Historical Collection and Project, have been transferred to the LGHSSD to be part of their collections.

Phone:

619-260-1522

Web:

http://www-rohan.sdsu.edu/~clgoyne/lghssd/homepage.html

Mailing Address:

LGHSSD

P.O. Box 40389

San Diego, CA 92164

Physical Location:

Above the Diversionary Theatre, 4545 Park Blvd., in the University Heights area of San Diego, California. (Not a mailing address.)

Mandeville Special Collections Library - UCSD Libraries.

Possesses such materials as original copies of several issues of <u>Sappho Speaks</u> (call number: HQ75 .S37), and the Campus Archives. Materials in Special Collections are subject to special rules for accessing and handling materials.

Phone:

858-534-2533

Fax:

858-534-5950

E-mail: spcoll@ucsd.edu

Web: http://orpheus.ucsd.edu/speccoll/

Mailing Address: Mandeville Special Collections Library UCSD Libraries 0175S 9500 Gilman Drive La Jolla, CA 92093-0175

Physical Location:

Mandeville Special Collections, 2nd Floor, West Wing, Geisel Library, UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

Current Periodicals, Newspapers & Microforms - Social Sciences and Humanities Library.

The various campus libraries and their departments contain a variety of materials related to campus LGBT history. CPNM possesses microfilm copies of <u>UCSD Guardian</u>, <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u> and <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, and other papers. (Searchable databases exist for the <u>Union-Tribune</u>, but not for the <u>Guardian</u>.) Copies of important campus reports may also be available at the Social Science and Humanities library. Some materials are listed on ROGER and other databases.

Phone: 858-534-3957

Web: http://sshl.ucsd.edu/services/

Mailing Address:

Current Periodicals, Newspapers & Microforms Social Sciences & Humanities Library University of California, San Diego 9500 Gilman Drive, Dept 0175R La Jolla, CA 92093-0175

Physical Location:

Current Periodicals, Newspapers & Microforms, 1st Floor, West Wing, Geisel Library, UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

New Indicator Collective.

In progress ...

Student Affirmative Action and Human Relations Program - UCSD Student Affairs.

SAA&HRP possesses the archives for the Student Affirmative Action Committee (SAAC) and the Human Relations Committee (HRC), including their minutes and other documents. The program also has records and material on minority student concerns and human relations issues, such as hate crime and biasmotivated incidents.

Phone: 858-534-6708 Fax: 858-534-6360

E-mail: equity@ucsd.edu

Web: http://ugr8.ucsd.edu/equity/

Mailing Address:

Student Affirmative Action and Human Relations Program 9500 Gilman Drive La Jolla, CA 92093-0362

Physical Location:

Student Center, Building "B", 1st Floor, Room 104, facing Mandeville Lane off Gilman Drive, UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

University Archives (University of California)

The University Archives possesses both the archives of the Berkeley campus, but also of the Regents of the University of California and the Office of the President.

Phone:

510-642-2933

Fax:

510-642-7589

Email:

uarchive@library.berkeley.edu

Web:

http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/BANC/UARC/

Mailing Address:

University Archives

The Bancroft Library

University of California, Berkeley

Berkeley, California, 94720-6000

Physical Location:

University Archives, Bancroft Library, UC Berkeley Campus, in Berkeley, California.

University of California Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transgender Association.

The UCLGBTA maintains an archive of its minutes, records and documents, especially on such systemwide issues as health insurance benefits for domestic partners of UC staff. Contact the current co-chairs for more information.

Web:

http://www2.ucsc.edu/uclgbta/

Since the co-chairs serve as contacts for the UCLGBTA Group, and the chairs change yearly, please see the website listed above for contact information for the current co-chairs.

Umbrella Group Staff and Faculty Association.

While a significant portion of the papers of the Umbrella Group, and its long term activist members, were transferred to the Lesbian and Gay Historical Society of San Diego through the efforts of the LGBT Campus Historical Collection and Project, individual leaders and members of the organization possess other records of the organization and members' activities and activism.

E-mail:

umbrella@ucsd.edu

Since the co-chairs serve as contacts for the Umbrella Group, and the chairs change yearly, please contact either co-chairs directly via the above e-mail address, or contact the Office of Equal Opportunity / Staff Affirmative Action (858-534-3694) for information on how to contact the current co-chairs.

Women's Center.

Possesses materials including ephemera, photo albums, newsletters, books, records, and other materials related to the Women's Center, and women's and gender issues. The Women's Center also possesses the records and historical materials from the previously student-run Women's Resource Center.

Phone:

858-822-0074

Fax:

858-822-1577

E-mail:

women@ucsd.edu

Web:

http://orpheus.ucsd.edu/women/

Mailing Address:

The Women's Center University of California, San Diego 9500 Gilman Drive, 0096 La Jolla, CA 92093-0096

Physical Location:

The Women's Center, Building 407, off Myers Drive behind buildings 401 (Cashier) and 412 (Eleanor Roosevelt College Administration), University Center area, on the UCSD Campus, in La Jolla, California.

VOLUME I

Agreements with the Lesbian and Gay Historical Society of San Diego

In progress ...

VOLUME I